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Sandymount Dodder Wheelers Annual General Meeting 2022
Wednesday 19 October 2022
Virtual Meeting by Zoom
In attendance
Committee: Gerard Cahillane (President), Thomas Davy (Chair), Christine Mulcahy (Treasurer), Peter McCabe (Safety Officer) and Dominic Rumbles (Secretary)
Members: Dermot Mulligan, Nicola Kearney, Bertie Kearney, Joe Walsh, Linda Walsh, Gerry O’Dowd, Pat Farrell, John Desmond, Sarah Caulfield, Declan Gray, Paul Gardiner, Gerard Callaghan, Ena Butler, Liam, Liz O’Kane, Liam Halpin, Liam Kavanagh, Walter Tyrrell, Tim Hennessy, John Fitsimmons.
Agenda
President and Chairperson’s welcome
· President Gerard Cahillane welcomed members and thanked the committee for their work over the course of the year. 
· Chairperson Thomas Davy added his welcome and noted apologies from James Forbes, Mary DeCourcy, Owen O’Meara and Rosie Moore 

2021 AGM Minutes 
· The minutes were approved as read. Proposed by John Desmond and seconded by Christine Mulcahy 

Matters arising 
· The chairperson noted that there were no matters arising from the 2021 minutes

2022 report: a club for you by you
· The chairperson gave a detailed overview of activities undertaken in 2022, noting that the committee would look to build on success of a first overseas trip in 2023, and highlighted that membership had grown to 163
· The Safety Officer Peter McCabe outlined the safety activities that took place across the year, including the dedicated safety session and ongoing safety inductions. He also reiterated to members that lights and mudguards are mandatory in the winter, while all members should listen to group leaders. The safety officer’s work was praised by members. 



Report on the 2022 Accounts
· Treasurer Christine Mulcahy presented a comprehensive overview of the club’s accounts and confirmed that the club’s funds are in a healthy state and grew by E3629.10 to E5,269.30 by year ending 30 September 2022
· The Treasurer also noted the increase in sponsorship value from principle partner Bujo to E1000 for the year
· The Treasurer also outlined a proposal to invest in further safety activities in the year ahead
· The accounts approved - proposed by Sarah Caulfield and seconded by Dermot Mulligan

President’s Proposed Programme for 2023
· The president set out a five point plan for the 2023 programme with an emphasis on fun, activities and trips
· Safety: To date in 2022 we have had no serious accidents and this good record will be strived for again in 2023. Some training along the lines of what we did with Aidan Hammond will be considered by the Committee.
· Spins:  Assuming reasonable weather, weekend cycling will continue over the winter.  Midweek spins on Wednesday morning will continue over winter and Thursday evening social spins will resume in April.
· Virtual: Will commence shortly for the duration of the winter months
· Sportives: Open to participation in all major sportives as a club ( Wicklow 200, Orwell, Beara and Great Dublin, Lough Derg etc).
· Charities: Will continue to support a national/local charity with the 2023 option to be selected by members as was the case for 2022
· Trip: 2 trips planned – Foreign and domestic.  Mallorca trip in May 2023 with date to be finalised. The Autumn domestic trip will also return, looking at somewhere nearer to home.

Subscription fee for 2023
· The Chairperson proposed that the annual subscription would remain at the same level (E25 for the calendar year) and from 1 October, anyone joining this year will be charged E10 for the balance of the year. 
· The motion was passed - Proposed by Eamon X and seconded by Liam Kavanagh

Motion: Club governance
· A motion was brought before members by the committee to consider a change to the club's constitution to advance good governance principles that will enable the committee to act with greater efficiency, agility and impact.
· Members were asked to consider the following change to the constitution and underpinning principles:
· Article 9 of the SDW club constitution to be amended to:
The club's affairs will be governed by a committee of 4 or 5 up to 6 officers consisting of a President, Chairperson, Treasurer, Secretary and Club Safeguarding Officer. The Club Safeguarding Officer may be an individual holding one of the other committee positions.
· Term and sub-committees 
1. The committee election shall be held every two years
2. Each elected member shall serve a term of two years to a maximum of six consecutive.
3. For club activity continuity purposes, a minimum of two members shall be retained at each election
4. Sub-committees or working groups, reporting to the committee, may be established to oversee the delivery of key club strands. These will comprise a minimum of one committee member (chair) and up to four additional club members appointed by the committee
· The Secretary outlined that continuity is critical to the sustainable development of the club and a minimum two year term enables the committee to plan ahead. Sub-committees will enable more members to make impactful contributions to the future of the club and its activities, increasing accessibility and relevance. In line with Cycling Ireland, the club is committed to balancing the board and an initial target a minimum of 40% female representation on the committee by 2025 and across all sub-committees in the next cycle
· The motion achieved the two-thirds majority unanimously and therefore an amendments will be made to Article 9 of the SDW constitution

Election of the 2023-25 Committee
· In line with the constitutional change, the motion to elect the officers for the 2023-25 term was proposed by Dermot Mulligan and seconded by Pat Farrell. 
· Ger Callihane (President)
· Thomas Davy (Chair)
· Peter McCabe (Safeguarding Officer)
· Christine Mulcahy (Treasurer)
· Sarah Caulfield – newly elected
· John Desmond – newly elected 

Any other business
· The chairperson thanked outgoing secretary Dominic Rumbles for his contribution
· Dominic Rumbles outlined an initiative to host the Dublin to Belfast leg of the Race to Rugby World Cup 2023, riding with adventurer Ron Rutland to raise money for Chilfund Rugby.
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